July 8th, 2019

Mr. Andrew McGilvray

Executive Secretary

Foreign-Trade Zones Board

U.S. Department of Commerce

1401 Constitution Ave., NW, Room 2111
Washington, DC 20230

RE: City of Laredo Foreign-Trade Zone No. 94
Minor Boundary Modification -Specialized Customs Service, Inc.

Dear Mr. McGilvray:

The County of Webb understands that the City of Laredo Texas is requesting a Minor Boundary
Modification application for expansion of City of Laredo’s Foreign-Trade Zone (F.T.Z.) No.
94 with the Foreign Trade Zone Board/U.S. Department of Commerce as requested by
Specialized Custom Services, Inc., (SCS-Inc.) Applicant & City of Laredo, Lot Number 1,
Block 1, N.D. Hachar Industrial Park Phase III, Laredo, Texas, also known as 13710 L.H. 24
Frontage Road, on F.T.Z. No. 94, which is located within Webb County’s Taxing Jurisdiction.
Our tax jurisdiction includes taxes for Webb County Road and Bridge as well as the Laredo
College.

The Webb County Commissioner’s Court recognizes the increasing importance of
international trade in our community and supports this request. The Court is aware that
imported inventory and inventory held in the Foreign-Trade Zone for export will be exempt
from local persenal property taxes when the modification is approved.
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